SAMPLE SECRETARY REPORT

Board Meeting of the National Federation of the Blind of Louisiana

Date: April 3, 2004

Location: State Convention, National Federation of the Blind of Louisiana, Monroe, Louisiana

Board Members in Attendance: Pam Allen, Jerry Whittle, Donnie Russ, Don Banning, Josh Boudreaux, Sherman Stevens, Meleah Jensen, Beverly Jones, Lee Frazier, and Sandy Taboada

Guests:  Joe Ruffalo, Sharon and Jim Omvig

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Pam Allen at 7:30 am.  Pam welcomed our national representative, Joe Ruffalo, to our state meeting.

Agenda Item #1:  Secretary's report.  A secretary’s report was not given.  The report will need to be approved at the next board meeting.
Agenda Item #2: Treasurer report from Josh Boudreaux.  Income for 2003 was $$$.  Expenses for 2003 were $$$.  Balance in the checking account as of December 31, 2002 was $$$.  Balance in the checking account as of December 31, 2003 was $$$.  Deposits for the first quarter of 2004 were $$$.  Expenses for the first quarter of 2004 were $$$.  The current balance is $$$.  The treasurer’s report was accepted unanimously.

Agenda Item #3:  The Inaugural Circle.  The Capital Campaign Fund is finished, the Jernigan Institute is open.  The new campaign is the Inaugural Circle.  There is a request for 1,000 individuals or groups to contribute $1,000 to support the programs being offered through the Jernigan Institute.  A motion was made by Don Banning and seconded by many in the room to contribute $3,000 to the Inaugural Circle.  A challenge was made to every other state to match this contribution.

Agenda Item #4:  State Convention.  As of Friday evening 200 people had registered.  There was good participation at the Friday evening meetings.  Thanks to all that rode the bus.  It was a long trip, but everyone came with a positive attitude.  Several awards and certificates of appreciation will be given out at the meeting, including ones to Senator Breaux, Ron Bartels, and local newspapers that have been very helpful in writing about local NFB activities.  A representative from the mayor’s office will be in attendance.  Congressman Alexander will be at the banquet.  He has co-sponsored the Social Security bill, H.R. 173.  

Agenda Item #5:  Fundraising.   Everyone was reminded about the importance of fundraising.  The state treasury spends a fair amount of money for transportation to state convention and for buses to the national convention.  Jerry Whittle reported that we made approximately $$$ on the auction.  All board members need to sell Jernigan Raffle tickets.  They are in packs of 10 and cost ten dollars for each ticket.  Each board member needs to sell a pack of 10.  The winner receives all expenses paid to the 2005 National convention for two, including hotel, airfare, and $1,000 cash.  

We are also selling raffle tickets for Toddy the Frog.  In addition, there is a change jug that everyone is invited to contribute to.  We are in need of workers at the Louisiana table at national convention.  In addition, we need new ideas for a state wide funding project.  Joe Ruffalo offered the idea from New Jersey of a raffle that is $1 per ticket.  The seller keeps one half of the amount that they sell to use for cost to the national convention or a state convention or a parent meeting.  The winners of the raffle receive gift certificates to a local or statewide food chain.  It usually brings in about $3,500 for the state treasury.  

Agenda Item #6:  National Convention in Atlanta.  Transportation to National Convention will be by buses.  Specifics will be worked out in the future.  Generally, there will be a North and a South Louisiana bus.  National convention begins on Tuesday, June 29.  Traveling will be on Monday, June 28.  The Convention ends on Monday, July 5, with the banquet on the evening of Sunday, July 4.  As concerns transportation to Atlanta, the following proposal was made and passed unanimously:  Bus transportation to the national convention would be paid for through the state treasury.  If an attendee opts for transportation other than the sponsored bus, he/she will be given $100 toward that transportation cost at the convention, payable upon registration.  This offer will apply to all active NFBL members.  Membership status will be determined by the local chapter presidents.   A $25 deposit will be required to ride the bus.  This will be due June 1 to reserve a spot on the bus.  This $25 will be refunded upon convention registration.  A full refund will be given if cancellation is made by June 15.  Otherwise the money will remain in the state treasury.  

Agenda Item #7:  Transportation to the state convention.  The board will consider a deposit for bus transportation to the state meeting for next year that will also be fully refundable upon registration at the meeting.  It is important to know how many people will need transportation to the state meeting, so the appropriate number of buses can be reserved.   There are still T-shirts to sell.  We may take them to national convention.  We will need help at the Louisiana table at national convention

Agenda Item #8:  The PAC chair is Lee Frazier.  As of late we have not been contributing as a state affiliate, but many local chapters have been contributing.  A motion was made and passed unanimously to contribute $100 monthly from the state affiliate to the PAC program.  A reminder, there have been some technical problems in bank withdrawals.  If two signatures are needed on an account, you will need two signatures on the PAC card.

Agenda Item #9:  Articles for the newsletter are always needed and much appreciated.  Lee Frazier’s submission made it to the Braille Monitor.  Submissions for the next newsletter need to be received by April 15.

A big thanks to Donnie Russ, Beverly Jones and Brian Dulude for being the local contacts to organize this state meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 am.   

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Merchant Taboada

Secretary, National Federation of the Blind of Louisiana

